
Hello again everyone,  
 
Hopefully I am finding you all well and still looking after each other. 
 
May I take this opportunity to thank Ray for his endless efforts working closely 
with English golf to update all members in keeping safe and playing safe which he 
has recently published on the Web site noticeboard. 
 
We are now looking for volunteers in a number of areas to help everyone in 
achieving a safe return to Alder Root. 
 
We will need to put in place Marshals on course and in the car park ensuring safe 
distance is maintained at all times, Ray has set up signing on through master 
scorecard and over and above this the pro-shop will perhaps require some help to 
man any telephone bookings using our current sheets. 
 
Many of our members now have seen the fantastic work carried out by Paul, Mike 
and staff not forgetting Jim and Pat Crymble, Gill and Paul Chruszcz and Ray 
Hunter. 
 
All everyone is hoping for now is a positive result from our P.M. later today. 
 
Finally and to conclude I would ask any members who have delayed paying this 
year’s membership please reconsider and help to move our family club even 
further forward. 
 
Thanking you all in anticipation. 
 
Joe Waterworth 
Captain 2020. 
 


